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PÙ®Ä�®Ö�½’Ý R�ÖÊÙã 
 

Another superb term is fast 
coming to a close. I would like 
to acknowledge all the amazing 
work of the staff at CHS. They 
consistently go above and 
beyond to provide 
extraordinary opportuniƟes for 
our students. Your efforts are 

greatly appreciated. I would also like to thank 
the many outside agencies, local businesses and 
organisaƟons who have supported our students 
this term in a mulƟtude of ways. As the saying 
goes ‘It takes a community to raise our children’ 
and all your efforts and support are gratefully 
recognised. 
 
Our students have parƟcipated in the following 
acƟviƟes that have reinforced their learning and 
engagement at school this term:  Year 9 Young 
Careers Expo, WHS White Card training, 
Wiradjuri Language camp, Premier’s SporƟng 
Challenge, Sorry Day, Year 9 Field Study Trip, 
Work Readiness VET Day, SafeWork NSW 
PresentaƟon, Year 9/10 Discover Engineering 
Workshop, Film‐making workshop, Peer 
Tutoring training, Year 10 Careers Expo in 
Wagga, DebaƟng, Q&A Forum at the Arts 
Centre, Regional Council 2050 Strategic 
Planning for Cootamundra forums, local and 
regional sport and the Year 12 ANSTO excursion 
to Sydney. 
 
 

During the last two weeks of term students 
have had the opportunity to parƟcipate in and 
enjoy the Bight Star Café run by our Year 12 
Hospitality students, a Defence Force 
presentaƟon, the PosiƟve Behaviour for 
Learning Semester 1 Acknowledgement 
Assembly, Year 10 into 11 Subject InformaƟon 
Day and term 2 will finish with our NAIDOC 
Astronomy Night and celebraƟons. 
 
I would like to congratulate Year 11 student, 

Sarah Edwards, who has been selected to 

parƟcipate in the Secretary for a Day Leadership 

program in Sydney. Over 200 applicants applied 

with only 35 students being selected. We look 

forward to hearing about her experience next 

term. I extend a warm thank you to Ms Clarke, 

SRC Coordinator, who assisted and supported 

Sarah with her applicaƟon. I would also like to 

acknowledge Ashton Alchin and Olivia Hamilton 

who also applied. A future opportunity may be 

offered to these young leaders later in the year 

due to the high quality of their applicaƟons.  

CongratulaƟons are also extended to Trinity 

Slade, Year 12, for the way she conducted and 

presented herself as a finalist at the SBAT of the 

Year awards held recently in Wagga. Although 

not taking out the top award we are mighty 

proud of her achievements and the posiƟve way 

she represented CHS. Thanks to Ms Alderman, 

AcƟng Head Teacher Teaching & Learning, for 

supporƟng Trinity in this process. 



 
 

CongratulaƟons are extended to Mrs Sam 
O’Loughlin on her permanent appointment as a 
Student Learning Support Officer (SLSO) in the 
MulƟCat class. 
 
I have enjoyed parƟcipaƟng in classrooms this 
term and geƫng to know our students beƩer. 
Students have made prostheƟc hands, 
completed lateral thinking tasks and designed 
edible cars and had great fun watching them 
race. Our new laptops have arrived and are 
being uƟlised each and every lesson by our 
students. By now all students in year’s 7 to 10 
will have logged into and engaged with the 
Wordflyers and MathsOnline programs as part 
of their Ɵmetabled lessons.  
 
IniƟal feedback from the students has been 
posiƟve. I would like to acknowledge the 
opƟmisƟc way in which our students embraced 
our new Ɵmetable and programs that were 
introduced this term. They have done this with 
a minimum of fuss and in good spirit. We are 
delighted with the number of students who are 
engaging with our Homework Hub and those 
who are taking up the opportunity to 
parƟcipate in some extra physical acƟvity on 
Wednesday aŌernoons. 
 
As winter starts to really kick in can I request 
that we all work together to ensure that 
students adhere to the wearing of the schools 
winter uniform. Hoodies are not part of the 
uniform and are not to be worn at school. 
 
I hope you have all ordered your sweet and 
savoury pies to support our P&C fundraiser. All 
students were given an order form last week. 
Pies can be collected on Thursday 4th July 
between 2:30‐5:00pm from the school foyer. 
 
Students in Years 7 ‐11 will be given their 
Semester 1 reports on the last day of term 2. 
Enjoy the upcoming school holidays.   

Regards, 

L Daly 

PÙ®Ä�®Ö�½’Ý R�ÖÊÙã cont. 
CHS   CALENDAR 

Term 2, Week 10 

Jul 1 

 

Jul 4 

Jul 5 

Yr. 10 into Yr. 11 InformaƟon Day 

Yr.  9 & 10 DebaƟng in Ardlethan 

PBL Assembly 

NAIDOC Day 

Term 3, Week 1 

Jul 25 Yr. 10 into Yr. 11 InformaƟon  
Evening 

Term 3, Week 2 

Jul 29‐Aug 2 

 

Jul 30 

Work Placement (ConstrucƟon and 
InformaƟon Technology 

Parent Teacher Night 

Term 3, Week 3 

Aug 5 Pioneer Park Excursion—Yr 11 
Biology 

Term 3, Week 4 

Aug 12 ‐ 16 HSC Trial Exams 

Aug 19‐23 Work Placement—Primary 
Industries 

Term 3, Week 5 

    REMINDER: 
 
1. No aerosol or perfume sprays are permiƩed on the 

school premises. 
2. Please ensure all student details are up to date.  This 

includes address, phone numbers, emergency contact 
details, copies of court orders etc. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y��Ù 8 L®Ä»Ý ãÊ L��ÙÄ®Ä¦ 

 

The Year 8 Links to Learning 
Group were recently involved in a 
tree planƟng day at the Elouera 

Special School 

Y��Ù  GÙÊçÖ M��ã®Ä¦Ý 

 
One of the new iniƟaƟves at CHS has been the 
introducƟon of fortnightly year group meeƟngs 
for students in years 7 ‐ 10.  During one of the 
recent meeƟngs HSC Music students JusƟn 
Sheedy and Mathew Friend performed for all the 
groups. 
 
The meeƟngs are proving to be a fantasƟc 
opportunity to discuss issues and receive 
informaƟon about upcoming events as well as 
engaging and showcasing student achievements. 

STEAM 
 
Year 8 have been using their design skills in  STEAM 
(Science, Technology, Engineering, the Arts and 
MathemaƟcs).  Their challenge was to design and 
build an edible car which will travel down a ramp.  
8G built their cars and experienced some successes 
along with some challenges in the process.   
 
Students came up with some innovaƟve designs and 

the next step was to 
assess their prototype 
and look for ways to 
improve their car. 

~~Lots of fun was had 
by all involved.~~ 



N�ã��½½ S�«ÊÊ½Ý CçÖ CÊÃÖ�ã®ã®ÊÄ 

On Wednesday 22nd May students from Yr. 9 

travelled  to Young to parƟcipate in the Schools Cup 

CompeƟƟon. The day hosted students from years 7 

to 10. Our pool included teams from Temora, Henry 

Lawson High School Grenfell, St Annes, Boorowa and 

Young.  

Our girls were able to come away with a win against 

Boorowa, The Henry Lawson High School 1 and 2, 

and Young. Unfortunately we were unable to 

overcome the strength of Temora, and St Annes.  

Overall we came 4th which was a fantasƟc effort 

from the girls. There was some great aƩacking down 

the court and support demonstrated across all 

games. Well done to the girls who demonstrated 

fantasƟc sportsmanship on the day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A¦ P½Êã WÊÙ»Ý 

Works have begun on the replacement of the green 

house that was destroyed in a storm. IniƟal works 

have included upgrading of electrical work. We will 

conƟnue to see work in this area over the coming 

year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PÙ®Ã�Ùù IÄ�çÝãÙ®�Ý 

This semester students in the Primary Industries 

course have been working through the units Feed 

and Water Livestock, ParƟcipate in WHS processes 

and Tractors. As part of this they  have been 

weighing livestock, calculaƟng feed requirements, 

idenƟfying health issues and recognising safety 

issues.  

In the Tractor cluster 

students have had the 

opportunity to plough up and ferƟlise a couple of 

our paddocks as well as pracƟcing aƩaching 

equipment with a 3 point linkage. Students have 

also demonstrated their ability to drive and reverse 

with a trailer 

aƩached.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

S�®�Ä�� ‐ 7W 

Mrs Drum’s  7W science class had a 
wonderful Ɵme making ‘jelly cells’ using 
different lollies to represent organelles. 

Y��Ù 12 PDHPE  
Year 12 PDHPE recently took part in a 
pracƟcal sports strapping workshop, 
focussing on how to strap thumbs and ankles 
to relieve  pain and prevent injury.   The 
workshop was conducted as a part of the 
sports medicine unit of the HSC PDHPE 
course.   
Thank you to Mrs Robyn Holder for her Ɵme 
and experƟse. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 



 
 

 
 

NAIDOC D�ù 2020 P�®Äã®Ä¦ CÊÃÖ�ã®ã®ÊÄ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STUDENT SUCCESS 

S��Ù�ã�Ùù ¥ÊÙ � D�ù 
Earlier this term,  three applicants put their best 

foot forward and applied for the opportunity of 

parƟcipaƟng in the NSW Department of EducaƟon’s 

program, Secretary for a Day. Olivia Hamilton, 

Ashton Alchin and Sarah Edwards sent away their 

applicaƟons for processing with hope in their hearts. 

CompeƟng with 200 other applicants only 35 were 

successful across New South Wales.  

Sarah Edwards received the news that her 

applicaƟon had been 1 of the 35 to be accepted for 

this fantasƟc opportunity. Sarah will spend two days in Sydney learning about the workings of the 

NSW Department of EducaƟon and workshop key ideas with other successful applicants and the senior 

execuƟve of the department. This is a fantasƟc opportunity for Sarah to extend her leadership skills 

and expand her career opportuniƟes. A huge congratulaƟons to Sarah Edwards on her success.      

The Riverina Local Lands Services (LLS) invited Cootamundra 
High School students to parƟcipate in this year’s NAIDOC 
project. Riverina LLS proposed and sponsored the 
development of 12 painƟngs from high schools within the 
Riverina catchment area. The project incorporated 
designing an artwork focused around this year’s NAIDOC 
theme VOICE, HEART, TRUTH.  
 
Two artworks will be chosen for special presentaƟon, one to 
the General Manager of the Riverina Local Lands Service – 
Mr Rob Kelly for display in the LLS Head Office and the 
second artwork to The Minister for Agriculture Western 
NSW – the Hon. Adam Marshall MP for display at 
Parliament House in Sydney.  The remaining ten artworks 
will be on permanent display within the Riverina LLS District 
Offices.  CongratulaƟons to Cootamundra High School 
student Luke Dowell. Luke’s artwork was one of the 12 
chosen for display. The 12 artworks will also feature in a 
calendar for the year 2020.  Once again congratulaƟons to 
Luke! 

D®Ý�Êò�Ù®Ä¦ EÄ¦®Ä��Ù®Ä¦ WÊÙ»Ý«ÊÖ 

Year 9 and 10 Science students aƩended a Discover 

Engineering workshop at Kooringal High School in 

Week 8 this term. As part of this workshop, students 

used their creaƟvity and pracƟcal skills to create 

soluƟons to design problems, applying their 

knowledge and understanding of science to pracƟcal, 

real‐world scenarios. The students were able to hear 

from experienced engineers and engineering students 

from various universiƟes on the different types of 

engineering and how they might go about starƟng a 

career in engineering.  

EÄ¦®Ä��Ù®Ä¦ WÊÙ»Ý«ÊÖ 

Year 12 Physics and Biology students aƩended an 

excursion to Sydney to explore ANSTO and the 

Museum of Human Disease. The students learned 

about how the nuclear science facility is leading the 

world in scienƟfic research and medical producƟon, 

and explored UNSW's collecƟon of donated infecƟous 

and non‐infecƟous disease samples. AŌer a long night 

catching the train to Sydney, the students powered 

through the perils of public transport to visit the two 

faciliƟes. The visits were designed to open the eyes of 

students to the real world applicaƟons of science in 

Australia. 



 
 
 

EARLY ENTRY UPDATES FOR YEAR 12 
A reminder to Year 12 students that the SRS Scheme 
is now open and applicaƟons can be made at any 
Ɵme. Students will need to pay their UAC 
registraƟon fee before they can apply for the 
scheme. 
 
WHS WHITE CARD 
A second White Card Course will be scheduled for 
next term. Details will be adverƟsed once a suitable 
date is arranged.  
 
WAGGA WAGGA CAREERS EXPO 
This annual event took take place in Week 8 and was 
a fantasƟc opportunity for students to expand their 
horizons and gather valuable informaƟon.  
 
CSU EXPLORE DAY 
This was another excellent opportunity for students 
to get a taste of CSU Wagga and some of the 
excellent courses they have available. The day was 
free of charge and concluded with a campus tour.  
 
TRINITY SLADE—RIVERINA FINALALIST SBAT of the 
YEAR 
CongratulaƟons must 
go to Trinity as a 
compeƟƟve finalist at 
this years SBAT  of the 
Year Awards! Trinity 
has been a great 
ambassador for 
School Based 
Traineeships and a 
highly respected 
employee of local 
retail business Jak and 
Jill. 
 
YEAR 10 INFORMATION SESSIONS—SUBJECT 
CHOICES FOR 2020 
There will be a number of sessions coming up to 

assist Year 10 to make their subject choices for next 

year. The process has begun in Careers lessons and 

will conƟnue with some targeted informaƟon 

sessions and an evening for parents and students 

early next term. Please contact Mrs Alderman at 

school should you wish to make an appointment 

regarding subjects for Year 11. 

 
YEAR 11 WORK READINESS DAY 
Year 11 students aƩended a mandatory orientaƟon 

and work readiness session last Wednesday in 

preparaƟon for their Work Placement which 

commences in Term 3. Conducted by COMPACT, the 

group heard from keynote speakers Tony Good 

(Farmer and Agronomist), GTES RepresentaƟves, 

Peter Beath from TAFE and Courtney O’Keefe from 

COMPACT. It was an 

informaƟve day for 

students as they prepare 

for their workplaces in the 

coming  months. 

 

FROM THE CAREERS DESK 

Please contact Mrs Alderman on 6942 2711 for 
further details. 

The ATAR release date for 2019 
has been finalised - Tuesday 

17th December 2019 at 1:00pm 



 
 
 

 
 

FÙÊÃ ã«� C�Ù��ÙÝ D�Ý» cont... 

WORK  EXPERIENCE 
 

Work experience for students 
took place during Week 8. There 
are a range of interesƟng 
workplaces that have been 
chosen this term, reaching as far 
as Victoria. 

Matt  Roberts at Coota. Concrete 

Jess Wild at Cootamundra 
Pre-School 

Logan Collins at  
Cootamundra Hospital 

Helena Morton-Manwaring at 
Cootamundra Pre-School 

Jack Perrin at 
Cooper St. Vet 
Clinic 

Cody Francis at C&G Engineering Breanna Logue at Creekside 
Kids 

Bailey Synfield at Miller and 
James Real Estate Gundagai 

Rebecca Sargent at 
Cooper St. Vet Clinic 



FROM THE CAREERS DESK  

 



P Ι C N�óÝ  

P & C Fundraising  
-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Cootamundra High School P & C AssociaƟon  
Fundraising AcƟviƟes in April and May 

 
 
 

The CHS P &C has conƟnued our fundraising acƟviƟes following the success of the March NSW State 
ElecƟon cake stall. In April and May we sold Mother’s Day raffle Ɵckets over four Saturday morning’s at 
Woolworths combining with a BBQ on the Saturday prior to Mother’s Day.  
 
The winners of the Mother’s Day raffle were: 

1st  Richard O’Sullivan     – Trailer load of wood     – donated by the Holt Family 
2nd Jo McClintock             – PainƟng                          – donated by ChrisƟne Chafey 
3rd  Chris Goodwin           – Parklane Jewellery       – donated by Tina Wales 

 
We would like to thank the donors of the prizes and the students, P&C commiƩee members and School 
RepresentaƟve CommiƩee (SRC) members for the organisaƟon and Ɵme given to sell Ɵckets and run the 
BBQ. 
 
We also held a cake stall and raffle for the Federal ElecƟon at Cootamundra High School on Saturday 
18th May 2019. We had an excellent collecƟon of goods for sale. We would like to thank all those who 
contributed to the success of the stall with donaƟons of cakes, slices, eggs, magazines, books and plants. 
 
We would also like to thank ‘The Rusty Table’ who donated a ‘Dinner for Two GiŌ Voucher’ for the 
Federal ElecƟon Day Raffle. CongratulaƟons to Angela Grewal who was the lucky winner. We extend our 
thanks also to the parents, P & C commiƩee members and SRC student members who volunteered to 
man the stall throughout the day. 

Mother’s Day Raffle 
SRC members  

Chelsie Manwaring and Rhys Derrick 

Federal ElecƟon Cake Stall 
School Captain Mathew Friend  

along with his mother, Debbie Friend 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We greatly appreciate the community support and wish to thank everyone who brought raffle Ɵckets or enjoyed 
our BBQ or cake stall goods. Thank you to everyone who helped us achieve a successful April and May of 
fundraising. CongratulaƟons.  We raised just under $2000.  A great achievement!  

Many thanks. 
            Cootamundra High School P & C AssociaƟon 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 
    

BBQ and Mother’s Day Raffle 
Julian Jones, Greg and William Holt  

BBQ and Mother’s Day Raffle 
Laura and Kate Holt and  

Cootamundra High School Principal Mrs Daly  



 
 

 

HSC Programs - July Holidays 

HSC July Trial Preparation 
Lectures 

 Lectures (4-6 hours per subject) held at either 
UTS, Macquarie, UON (Newcastle & Central 
Coast) and UOW campuses. 
 Each lecture will address key components of 
the syllabus, vital exam skills and a chance to 
access and practice a range of sample questions. 

Includes a free 2 hour "ACE the HSC" session. 
 School group price: $20 per 2 hour 
lecture ($40 for individuals). 

Please refer to the relevant university to access 
the school group booking form: UTS, Macquarie 
University, UON Newcastle, UON Central 
Coast, UOW  



COMMUNITY EVENTS / NOTICES 

CONFIRMATION IN THE ANGLICAN CHURCH 
 
If you would like your child to be confirmed in 2019, 
please phone Rev. Yvonne Gunning on 0416 061 812 

for further informaƟon 



COMMUNITY EVENTS / NOTICES 
 
 

 

CLOTHING POOL DONATIONS REQUIRED 
 
Cootamundra High School would greatly appreciate 
donaƟons of boys and girls summer and winter 
school uniforms that are no longer required at home.  
 
Uniform donaƟons can be leŌ at the Front Office 
during school hours. 
 

Thankyou for your support. 


